Town of New Marlborough
Board of Health
Town Hall
Tuesday,Mar. 13, 2018

The Board met at 7PM with Larry Davis 111, chairman, Jack Bellinger, Member and Scott
McFarland, Agent present. Norm Hankey, Member was absent.

Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as written.

First item for discussion was the proposed marijuana project to be located on Route 57,
Hartsville- New Marlborough Road to be known as Oasis Campus LLC. Several buildings occupying
the location were cited as being for research, testing, teaching and processing and a greenhouse. A
major concern expressed by citizens was the vast amount of water on a piece of property that has a
limited supply. Since there would be class room facilities and open to the public, the water supply
would be considered as a Public water source governed by the DEP. Also it was anticipated to have 25-
30 employees. The Selectment have not made a decision on this project.

Title 5's: The Buggy Whip has been sold and the septic system has a conditional pass. Several
recomendations are proposed by the Board and the Agent. The current system has several non
functioning components that can be eliminated. The space is mostly for offices with possible Air B&
Bs.

139 Clayton-Mill River Rd. for Debra Doern.

71 Clayton-Mill River Rd. for Martha Eichstedt property won't pass.

Scott will talk with Tom Carmody about the condemend house at 43 Pine St. re: a neighbor's
comment.

| Designs: A design for Laurie Abel at 100 Hillside Ave on Lake Buel has been accepted.
Mail: Pumping reports were reviewed.
Meeting was asjourned at 8:25PM.
Respecttully submitted,
Pia Bellinger, Sec.



